


The section 40 exemption is absolute and is not subject to the public interest test.  
 
In this instance, the relevant condition that applies is section 40(2) whereby the information 
is defined as personal data within s.3(2) of the Data Protection Act 2018. 
 
s.21 - Information accessible to applicant by other means. 
(1) Information which is reasonably accessible to the applicant otherwise than under section 
1 is exempt information.  
(2) For the purposes of subsection (1)—  
(a) information may be reasonably accessible to the applicant even though it is accessible 
only on payment,  
 
Information on how to contact the PPDT is publicly available on our website, under Planning 
Queries here: http://www.queenelizabetholympicpark.co.uk/get-in-touch/contact-us  
 
The section 21 exemption is absolute and is not subject to the public interest test.  
 
Q2. Could I have the details of any recruitment agencies your organisation has used to 

hire for permanent and contract roles in the last 6 months. 
 
The Legacy Corporation has used the following recruitment agencies in the last 6 months (in 
alphabetical order): 
 

• Allen Lane  
• Deverell Smith 
• Ellwood and Atfield  
• Executives in Sport Group  
• Hays 
• Insight Executive Group  
• Michael Page  

 
Please note that these are the agencies used by the entire corporation. In the last 6 months 
PPDT have not used an agency for any recruitment.   
 
If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of our decision, you should write to: 
 
Deputy Chief Executive 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
Level 10 
1 Stratford Place  
Montfichet Road 
London 
E20 1EJ 
 
Email: FOI@londonlegacy.co.uk 
 
Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months 
after the initial response will not be handled. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the 
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months 
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal. 



 
Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information 
Commissioner’s Office: 
 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45 

 
Website www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
FOI / EIR Co-ordinator 
London Legacy Development Corporation 
 




